
    It has been a special privilege 
for me to serve as President of the 
Board for the past year. I would like to 
take this opportunity to thank the 
Board members for their support 
throughout the year and wish to ex-
press my appreciation to Yuba and 
her staff for their assistance whenever 
it was needed. Additionally, I want to 
thank the Home Guild, Ani Guild and 
AACL for all their hard work and finan-
cial support to the Home. I encourage 
everyone to support our affiliates in 
their endeavors to serve the Home.  
 This year has been a very 
positive and successful one for us. 
One of our success stories was the 
selling of the home that had been gift-
ed to the First Armenian Presbyterian 
Church and the California Armenian 
Home for a substantial profit. New 
flooring in the residential area near 
the main entrance lobby was made 
possible by the Leon Peters Founda-
tion. Dining Room Two has been re-
modeled thanks to a donation by the 
estate of Bob Michigan. In addition, 
USA News featured the Home as a 
five star facility. 
 By the time you receive this 
newsletter, I have been reelected to a 
Presidency of the Board for another 

year. We hope to continue our posi-
tive progress in maintaining the Cali-
fornia Armenian Home as a five star 
facility.  
 I would like to take this oppor-
tunity to thank all of you for your fi-
nancial support to the Home and en-
courage more of our community 
members to do so. It is only with your 
support that we can continue being 
the best and provide a quality care to 
our residents. 
 Finally, on behalf of the Board 
and myself, I want to wish you all a 
very Merry Christmas and a Happy 
and Healthy New Year. 
Happy Holidays to you all! 
 

Lucy Kazanjian Grayson 
President, Board of Directors 
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 We have started our new sessions of 
meetings on the third Friday of each month at 
11:45am. 

 Our purpose is to have fellowship 
and lunch shared with the residents of the 
Home as our guests. Membership is $15.00 
and lunch is $10.00. 

 Pat Sevoian was honored as Life 
Member; she joins Ann Agajanian, Ruby Bar-
ton, Elsie Bedrosian, Mary Kalinian, Gladis 
Cecil  Melikian, Gladys Chester Melikian, 
Mary Sahakian, and Frances Tusan.  All have 
contributed many hours to the Guild.  

The new Board for 2014-2015 two-year term: 

President Frances Tusan, Vice President 
Rose   Ohanesian, Treasurer Elaine Garo, 
Recording Secretary Pauline Ohanesian,    
Corresponding Secretary Virginia E. Kaspari-
an,   Parliamentarian Pat Sevoian. 

 Our fund raisers are two Bake sales, 
one at Easter and one at Thanksgiving.  

 Kufta Queens Frances Tusan and 
Elsie Bedrosian chair the Army of gloved and 
hairneted volunteers during the year to make 
kufta for sale. Kufta lunch is in December and 
at Easter. 

 We presented the Home a check for 
2012 and 2013 to be used as we seem appro-
priate in the future. 

From the Administrator  
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Bake Sale 

Armenian American citizens’ League 

 4th of July our CAH residents and community did not 
let the 105 degree weather keep them from enjoying a concert 
performed by the 40-piece Sounds of Freedom Military Con-
cert Band in the Garry Pavilion.  Band members commented 
that our audience is their favorite to perform for because we 

are so enthusiastic with our  

clapping, foot tapping, singing and dancing.   
          AACL of Fresno would like to thank our community for 
their years of support by attending and supporting our various 
events, which enable us to continue our nonprofit work.             
 

Mary Mirigian Ekmalian, AACL of Fresno President 
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 Going down the memory lane, I think of many years 
ago, back in 1973 and how we did our Medical Records, bet-
ter known as Resident Charts. At the time I was working as 

Medical Records Secretary for 
the Armenian Home. In our office, 
we had a Royal manual typewrit-
er where I typed all the monthly 
physician orders, medication and 
treatment sheets, and all other 
forms that needed to go into the 
resident charts. I remember using 
carbon papers when we needed 

the form to be in duplicate or triplicate copies, hitting those 
keys so hard to assure the print will show on the last page. 
The biggest problem I had was if I made a typo. We had no 
White-Out or push button to correct the error. I had to use 
some type of correction tape, place it in between carbon pa-
pers and pray that the letter I hit on the keyboard will go ex-
actly over where the mistake was on all the copies. Many 
times I was unsuccessful and had to do it over and over again 
to make it look good. Then to go to the next line, I had to 
manually move the little handle on the side line after line.  
 Over the years, we kept improving with electric type-

writers and later with the computers. New software was pur-
chased and Medical Records staff today just inputs the orders 
via computer keyboard.  
 This year the Board of 
Directors has approved $100,000 
to purchase a software called 
Point of Care. We are keeping up 
with the digital age and are going 
paperless. The Smart Charting is 
what our nurses do now. Their 
laptops are on the med carts. 
The picture of the resident is on 
their laptop. All the information about the resident is right 
there on the screen. There is no need to go to the Nurse Sta-
tion and look for the chart. Our Nursing Assistants are doing 
electronic charting through the Kiosks located in the hallways. 
This software system drives efficiency due to user-friendly 
workflows, increases quality with proactive notifications, and 
improves collaboration across the entire interdisciplinary care 
team with one electronic medical record. WHAT A DIFFER-
ENCE FROM THE ROYAL TYPEWRITER, THE CARBON 
PAPER AND MANUAL CHARTING! 
 

Yuba Radojkovich, Administrator 

Home Guild Christmas Report  

SOUNDS OF FREEDOM-JULY 4 



DONATIONS MADE IN MEMORY OF 
 

Adanalian, George  

 Bagdasarian, George 

 Bagdasarian, Mary Lou 

Arakelian, Gladys  

 Elia, Richard & Del 

Arasuna, Toshiko  

 Bagdasarian, George 

 Bagdasarian, Mary Lou    

Asadoorian, Charlotte  

 Poochigian, Bob & Nancy 

Atkinson, Juanita  

 Bedrosian, Beatrice 

Bandelian, John  

 Triple X Fraternity Fresno 

Chapter 

Bedrosian, George  

 Bagdasarian, Mary Lou 

Benneyan, Robert  

 Elia, Richard & Del 

Berberian, Richard  

 Melikian, Mrs. Chester 

 The Pilibos Foundation 

Boyajian, Margaret  

 Miller, Ron & Julie 

Brazael, James  

 Miller, Ron & Julie 

Brown, Helen  

 Cooper, Ron & Shelley 

 Craddock, Jim & Cheryl 

 Mele, Jim & Debbie 

 Murphy, Jo Ann 

 Peranick, Brad & Patty 

 Reynolds, Theresa 

 Teixeira, Allen & Nancy 

 Williamson, Lori, Allan, & 

Markus 

 Wilson, Harry & Brenda 

Dashjian, Ralph  

 Abrahamian, Kenneth & Isabelle 

Dishian, Charlotte  

 Shapazian, Mary 

Durkin, Lorane  

 Bagdasarian, George 

 Bagdasarian, Mary Lou    

Ekizian, Jim  

 Boghosian, Harriet 

 

 

 

 

Emerzian, Bob  

 Jenanyan, Roxy & Kathy 

Fitzhugh, Percy  

 Toomajian, Ronald 

Garabedian, Dwayne  

 Garabedian, Charlene 

 Paul, Sue 

Griffith, Dorothy K.  

 Bagdasarian, Mary Lou 

Jensen, Helen  

 Tejerian, Margaret 

Kapigian, Raymond  

 Caffejian, Linda 

 Reitz, Ralph 

Kayian, Sarkis  

 Kevorkian, LeRoy & Fern 

Kazarian, Dovie  

 Franco, Carole 

 Hennessy, Stella 

Keosheyan, Carl  

 Tusan, Bob & Frances 

Kiramidjian, Armen   

 Poochigian, Bob & Nancy 

Koligian, Pearl  

 Low, Mona & Family 

 McCabe, Mike & Egan, Michele 

Korenak, Joseph  

 Garabedian, Randy & Terri 

Linder, Morris (Eddie)  

 Bagdasarian, Mary Lou 

Lopopolo, Jerry  

 Bagdasarian, Mary Lou 

 Hagopian, Richard & Geraldine 

 Miller, Ron & Julie 

 Shirinian, Randy & Liz 

Mamigonian, Abby  

 Poochigian, Bob & Nancy 

Manselian, Elizabeth  

 Bagdasarian, Mary Lou 

 Shapazian, Mary 

 Sornigian, Edward 

 Zulewski, Stan & Carrie  

Markarian, Herbert  

 Hovsepian, Eddie 

Markarian, Vartan  

 Bagdasarian, Mary Lou 

 

 

 

 

Mehas, Pete  

 Miller, Ron & Julie 

Melikian, Margaret  

 Bagdasarian, Mary Lou 

 Krikorian, Margaret 

Mikuni, Amy  

 Arabian, Henry & Family 

 Bagdasarian, Mary Lou 

 Hokokian, Edward & Mary Ann 

 Poochigian, Charles & Deborah 

Minasian, Joe  

 Bujulian, Harry & Arlene 

Nilmeir, Eleanor  

 Bagdasarian, Mary Lou 

Osganian, Robert  

 Terzian, Joyce 

Osganian, Zabel  

 Chooljian, Gerald & Tammy 

Ovoian, Helen, Gary, & Joyce 

 Pilibosian, Leo & Marlene 

Pandukht, LeRoy  

  Pratt, Judy 

Peters, Darrell  

 Garabedian, Randy, Terri, 

Cortney, & Alexandra 

Poochigian, Vartan  

 Kachadoorian, Mary 

Rudy, Gilbert  

 Shapazian, Mary & Family 

Sancho, Carmen  

 Boyajian, Mary 

Setrakian, Irene  

 Bagdasarian, Mary Lou 

 Elia, Richard & Del 

Smith, Marina  

 Armenian Home Guild 

Tacchino, Donna  

 Terzian, Joyce 

Tanielian, Jeff  

 Ani Guild 

 Arakelian, John & Madeline 

 Bagdasarian, Armene 

 Kazanjian, Jack 

Tashjian, Mr. Deran & Mrs. 

Mary 

 Tashjian, Larry 

 

 

 

 

Tashjian, Mary  

 Blueian, Sark 

 Garry, Jessie 

 Kazanjian, Debra 

 Tashjian, Dr. David N. & Pamela 

 Tashjian, Helen 

Taylor, Bryan  

 Bagdasarian, Mary Lou 

Terzian, Rose   

 Mickaels, Darlene 

 Simonian, Virginia 

Tokatian, Ann  

 Elia, Richard & Del 

Tusan, Elizabeth  

 Bagdasarian, Mary Lou 

 Bujulian, Harry & Arlene 

Vartikian, Queenie  

 Bagdasarian, Mary Lou 

 Vartikian, Nikki 

Yaglioglu, Antranig  

 Hagopian, Armen & Rose 

 

DONATIONS MADE FOR  

BIRTHDAY 
 

Bagdasarian, Armene  

 Bagdasarian, George 

 Bagdasarian, Mary Lou 

Baloujanian, Levon  

 Hokokian, Edward & Mary Ann 

 Kandarian, Bill 

Bedoian, Jack  

 Hokokian, Edward & Mary Ann 

 Kandarian, Bill 

 Zulewski, Stan & Carrie 

Caprelian, Marvin  

 Hokokian, Edward & Mary Ann 

 Kandarian, Bill 

Deukmejian, George  

 Poochigian, Charles & Deborah 

Melikian, Gladys  

 Michigian, Alice 

 Tusan, Frances 

Tusan, Frances  

 Kevorkian, LeRoy & Fern 
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The California Armenian Home thanks its supporters for their contributions and commitment: 
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Raffle Winners 

APRIL 2013   

1ST Place – Jane Garcia 

2nd Place – Jack Zadourian 

3rd Place – Jim & Debbie Christian 

MAY 2013   

1ST Place – Mary Lou Bagdasarian 

2nd Place – Mary Lou Bagdasarian 

3rd Place – Jim Hightower 

JUNE 2013 

1ST Place – Dan Duggan 

2nd Place – Alexis Abdulian 

3rd Place – Elaine Loosigian 

JULY 2013   

1ST Place – Jim Markarian 

2nd Place – Alain Ekmalian 

3rd Place – Lucille Pilibos 

AUGUST 2013   

1ST Place – Avis Chilingerian 

2nd Place – Virginia Ourlian 

3rd Place – Debbie Poochigian 

SEPTEMBER 2013   

1ST Place – Jessie Garry 

2nd Place – Steven Shabazian 

3rd Place – Lucille Pilibos 

 OCTOBER 2013   

1ST Place – Charlene Garabedian 

2nd Place – Jim Markarian 

3rd Place – Lucy Grayson 

 NOVEMBER 2013   

1ST Place – Mr.&Mrs. Harry Bujulian  

2nd Place – Joyce Terzian   

3rd Place – Charlene Garabedian 

PLEASE VISIT US AT:  

WWW.CALIFORNIAARMENIANHOME.

ORG 
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DONATIONS MADE FOR GOOD HEALTH   

Aslanian, Sharon   

 Armenian Home Guild 

Bedrosian, Elsie   

 Armenian Home Guild 

Hagopian, Sarah   

 Armenian Home Guild 

Kachadoorian, Mary   

 Armenian Home Guild 

Kasparian, Virginia  

 Armenian Home Guild 
  

DONATIONS MADE FOR ANNIVERSARY   

Baxter, Marv & Jane  

 Poochigian, Charles & Deborah 

Karabian, Ron & Carol  

 Bagdasarian, Mary Lou 

 

Kevorkian, Leroy & Fern  

 Gougasian, Armand 

 Kevorkian, Mel 
  

ITEMS REQUESTED FROM WISH LIST & OTHERS 
  

Library & Family Room  

 Ani Guild 

Residential TVs  

 Leon S. Peters Foundation 

Wish List Item  

 Jenanyan, Roxy & Kathy 
  

GENERAL DONATIONS TO THE C.A.H.   

 Armenian Home Guild 

 Ani Guild 

 Caudle, Teresa 

 Chester Ara Melikian Joint Trust 

 Dictos, Paul 

 Fino, John 

 Gilbert, Dan & Diane 

 Howell, Violet 

 Hutchins, William 

 K. Arakelian Foundation 

 Kachadoorian, Mary 

 Karabian, Ronald 

 Kashian, Edward 

 Kerkochian, Kirk 

 Majarian, Armen 

 Malkasian, R. S. 

 Obendorfer, Helen 

 Perch, Basil 

 Shahbazian, Steven 

Make Our Wish Your Wish 

 Items Needed Units Needed Cost Per Unit Total Cost 

Window Shutters Nursing Station #4 8 $1,225.00 $    9,800.00 

Window Shutters Nursing Station #5 13 $1,225.00 $  15,925.00 

Wheelchairs 115 $1,200.00 $138,000.00 

Furniture for resident rooms 44 $3,000.00 $132,000.00 
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 Ani Guild started a new year in September with many 
services and activities for the California Armenian Home resi-
dents. With proceeds from our fundraisers and the support of 
dedicated Patrons, we presented the Home with a check for 
$87,000 in September. These funds will be used to remodel 
and furnish the library and family room. 

 On September 25, 
Ani Guild and Home Guild 
joined forces for the first 
time and hosted a 
“Celebration of Fruit.” The 
array of fruits, cheeses, and 
lavosh was enjoyed by 
many residents.  

 Resident field trips 
are planned throughout the 
year, which are supported 

by Ani Guild members. We have accompanied residents to 
several church luncheons and will be with them on a shopping 
spree to Fashion Fair in early December.  

 As the Christmas season approaches, we decorated 
11 Christmas trees throughout the Home with tremendous 
help from Sanger and Clovis East High School’s Armenian 
Club, Memorial High School, and Sanger/Fowler 4-H. Over 60 

wonderful students complet-
ed the lights and decorations 
on all of the trees. It was a 
wonderful afternoon! 

 We are preparing for 
our Annual Resident Christ-
mas Tea that is enjoyed by 
the residents and their fami-
lies. It will be held December 
10 at 3:00pm. A choir from 
Charlie Keyan Armenian 

Community School will sing and Santa will definitely be 
there to hand-out presents. 

 Plans are being made for our annual fundraiser. 
Remember to Save the Date: MAY 10, 2014. We plan to 
see you there. It will be a fun evening.  

 And finally, we wish continued health and happi-
ness for our residents, staff and all of you. 

Marry Christmas! 

Ani Guild Presidents,  

Madeline Arakelian, Janice Maroot and Geri Tahajian 

The administration of the California Armenian Home 
believes that investment in the health of its employees is a 
wonderful way to aid in the retention of quality employees, 
while simultaneously helping to improve the health and self-
esteem of the employees choosing to participate in this pro-
gram. For these reasons, the Wellness Program was started in 
September of this year. Once again, I have had the privilege of 
serving as a leader in the form of the “Wellness Program Fit-
ness Consultant.”  

There are three fitness classes that I have been lead-
ing each week: a walking/running class on Monday, a calis-
thenics class on Wednesday, and weight training/resistance 
program on Friday. Participants have been required to keep 
food choice logs and extra activity logs for physical activity 
performed outside of the weekly classes. I have observed the 
number of participants dwindle slightly from the beginning, but 
have also observed phenomenal physical and personality 
transformations taking place in those participants who have 
remained active in the program. The side benefits of program 

participation have been increased energy levels, weight loss, 
improved self-esteem, and improved nutrition through good 
food choices with improved stress management and improved 
mental focus in the work place. 
 

Simon Holguin,  
D.S.S./Wellness Program Fitness Consultant  

Ani Guild 
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Facility Wellness Program 

The Finalists    

(left to right):   

Irma, Jill,       

Esther, Kiara, 

Yuba,             

Angelica,       

Cristiane,       

Maria Angelica, 

Simon,  Ezzie, 

Albeena 

Clovis East High School Armenian Club 

Sanger High School Armenian Club Sanger-Fowler 4-H 

Ani Guild 

members 

wrap 

gifts for 

residents 

Celebration of Fruit 



A Glimpse of Activities at the California Armenian Home 
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Kids visiting our residents to Trick or 

Treat and celebrate Halloween  

 

Edision High School students 

assisting residents at the Fresno 

Fair (left ). Christmas Tree light-

ing Ceremony (right) 

Ani Guild & Home Guild working together 

at the “Celebration of Fruit” with delicious 

fruits, cheeses, and lavosh   - one of many 

socials offered at the California Armenian 

Home.  

Our dedicated Ani Guild & Home 

Guild Members (above & below) 

Administrator Yuba & Marie Der-

Simonian (above) at the 

“Celebration of Fruit” 

Residents during their Armenian Coffee 

Break (above)   


